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It’s Not Goodbye, It’s See You Later…. 
Councilman Larry Johnson   

8-20-1958 to 1-8-2021 
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Sharing Memories: Sponsored by TT’s Taxes 

TT’s Taxes  
Tatina’s Taxes 
229-778-0225 

 Experience you can count on 
 Knowledge you can trust 

 E-filing  
 Follow her on Facebook 

The Martin News  Sylvester, Georgia    1-11-2021     

Well Done, Good And Faithful Servant  
 
The City of Sylvester and the Sylvester Community has suffered a great loss.  Councilman 
Larry Johnson passed away Friday, January 8th.  Mr. Larry represented District 4 for the 
City of Sylvester as a Council Member.    
 
He joined the City Council in January of 1994. Mr. Larry was retired from his position as 
Highway Maintenance Foreman for the Georgia Department of Transportation (DOT). He 
was responsible for the maintenance of over 680 road miles in his home county of Worth. 
Mr. Larry served in a leadership role on numerous civic boards including the Sylvester - 
Worth County Recreation Board, The Men United Club, Inc. and was the first Black board 
member with the Sylvester -Worth County Chamber of Commerce. Other civic affiliations 
included Georgia DOT Transportation Engineers Association, Georgia Municipal Associa-
tion, and the Prince Hall Lodge #130 Mason.   Mr. Larry served this city and Ward 4 over 

28 years. Councilman Johnson served as Mayor Pro-Tem until December 31, 2020. 
 
I could write all the specifics that have been shared and will be shared by other news sources but I have chosen to share my 
own personal experiences from working with Mr. Larry. 
 
When I started The Martin News in 2014, Mr. Larry was one of the first people to congratulate me.  I will never forget the 
words he shared with me.  He said “Lynn always remember to stay true to yourself and to your community.  If you do, eve-
rything else will work out”.  I remembered those words from that day forward.  He always encouraged me and always re-
minded me to not change my vision for anyone or anything. 
 
Mr. Larry loved his family more than life itself.  His wife, Mrs. Renee (pictured above), was his pride and joy along with 
his children and grandchildren.  He loved his community and was very proud of it.  He believed in supporting each and 
every organization and person in the community that he could whether it was in his ward he represented or not. 
 
He was a huge part of Men United Outreach, Inc.  He along with the group believed in doing for this community.  They 
helped everyone and always made sure the children and elderly were taken care of.  Whether it was Kids Day in the Park 
held annually right around Labor Day or feeding the needy several times a year, Mr. Larry always made sure his communi-
ty people were took care of.  He helped families at Thanksgiving and Christmas with meals and gifts.  He always said he 
did not want children going with out.  He truly believed in helping others. 
 
One thing that I can say about Mr. Larry was you could always call him, always!  If you had an idea, he would help you 
make it happen.  If you needed something, he would help you find it.  He went the extra mile for sure.  
 
I honestly could write for days about the things I know he did for people in this community.  I encourage people to share 
things about him with others for he truly was a great man.  Not only was he a great man, he was a HUGE Worth County 
Rams Fan, A Georgia Bulldog Fan and An Atlanta Falcons Fan.  He loved football and getting together with his friends and 
family on game day.  He loved being a Ram and he enjoyed the Annual Ram Alumni Weekend.  Mr. Larry will be missed 
tremendously by so many. 
 
I am continuing to pray for his family, for the City of Sylvester and for the Sylvester - Worth County Community. 
 
Thank you Mr. Larry for a job well done my friend! 
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Thank you to the Sylvester - Worth County Chamber of Commerce for sharing this information on COVID Vaccinations and 
for continuously striving to better our community and keeping our community safe. 
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229-436-8011 

Executive Farm Management Program 
 
Times are challenging on the farm these days. Farmers run and finance 
large and diverse businesses, manage capital, handle labor issues, and 
navigate regulations. An operator is constantly busy working in their busi-
ness. The Executive Farm Management Program (EFMP) is designed to 
help farmers work on their business. This year the National Peanut Board 
(NPB) is proud to partner on the EFMP to support peanut farmers’ partici-
pation in this educational activity.  NPB will provide a $150 tuition grant 
for up to 100 U.S. peanut farmers who participate in the 2021 EFMP, held 
virtually, February 9–11, 2021. Farmers can find out more details and sign 
up for the program at go.ncsu.edu/efm.  The Executive Farm Management 
program is an exciting new program offered by NC State University’s 
College of Agriculture and Life Sciences and its partners; NC State Coop-
erative Extension Service, Clemson Cooperative Extension, ECU College 
of Business and University of Georgia Cooperative Extension. Proceeds 
supporting the Executive Farm Management program and fundraising ac-
tivities for the program are managed by The North Carolina Agricultural 
Foundation, Inc.  The program has been designed for large, family-owned 
operations across the Southeast. Program curriculum focuses on the man-
agement aspects of the operation which is adaptable for all operations of 
any size, scale and commodity focus.  Due to COVID-19, our 2021 pro-
gram offering will look different. We are pivoting to an online experience 
consisting of 4 webinars on key topics followed by a Bootcamp to provide 
foundational skills in our core areas of strategic planning, financial man-
agement and human resource management. Our Bootcamp is designed to 
prepare a strong group of farmers for the full program in 2022.  The 2022 
program will consist of 10-12 days of content and curriculum taught 
across 3 sessions in 3 states over the course of 6-weeks. EFM is designed 
to increase the management competencies and profitability of specialty 
farms across the Southeast, by utilizing a holistic operation-focused cur-
riculum.  Course topics include; Strategic Planning, Human Resource 
Management, Labor Management, Financial Management, Risk Manage-

ment, Family Business Issues, Assessing Markets, Supply Chain Management, Brand Management and Marketing, Assessing and 
Building Key Partnerships and Strengthening an Operation’s Value Proposition, among others.  Read more at: https://
execfarmmgmt.ces.ncsu.edu/about-execfarmmgmt/ 

Source: Georgia Peanut Commission 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrmutphh5I2JuN_Ce7SXSVyt0vl-e8Mk5qbKVbzT9rSngnzYwYoGF4ewh41pLCBP8jG_s_gjZZ9S6f7NQQ1Meta9U5owipcPdNtfpNQn5Rom_s16zBFQqnEB70uh_YqtzA-8G8JBdxg=&c=2kK2pEw7YfNhf5s7bwtI7M3yOd2XlZTa8vA96R87FcWrdKayS3KOmA==&ch=Fowpny9T9XgVFKW2o0vMpm1NH
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrmutphh5I2JuN_Ce7SXSVyt0vl-e8Mk5qbKVbzT9rSngnzYwYoGF4ewh41pLCBPeI_vFNiJLlQhsMjp5c3Ihml4xJnSG71aPVYnW7YOQQ5aTZvYkpEWhYwU8w5nG_X0cf6NPJWLil-dkzuP2ywQmyqX0eRHB5Xz0Z5duxcQIFxPdksuZIVGU7U1rLNRFP8P6pSSr1LpyGyStgNPQBwoe9xb0A45RtAwPr4x
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrmutphh5I2JuN_Ce7SXSVyt0vl-e8Mk5qbKVbzT9rSngnzYwYoGF4ewh41pLCBPbDVNFyn-GiHxSEaWZCtdIWZ3ZshPZat-l-Bhwe1xl3NWB2BGhlt_QTWl9QXJdRFsk_4AtCTg9fkAKjvz0_-EO24eabedxe5FRCsxugVmjFIZDV0FLAmLl78ypplDi1REX4T_scAHzMRO-nHSDhtIUPfPsOtxJhup&c=2
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrmutphh5I2JuN_Ce7SXSVyt0vl-e8Mk5qbKVbzT9rSngnzYwYoGF4ewh41pLCBPPiEWJpk1wUPm3H-dZGTGlb5JXgMjn_aK26_buWQGQDMOupAs21D58tuwDL0cc2_9g1KjCHVYJYF0uxmXr2SPe3NlNWSVochzadB-3FKXUJPIgEZeq5ELAvjQGNouaM2v&c=2kK2pEw7YfNhf5s7bwtI7M3yOd2XlZTa8
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrmutphh5I2JuN_Ce7SXSVyt0vl-e8Mk5qbKVbzT9rSngnzYwYoGF4ewh41pLCBPPiEWJpk1wUPm3H-dZGTGlb5JXgMjn_aK26_buWQGQDMOupAs21D58tuwDL0cc2_9g1KjCHVYJYF0uxmXr2SPe3NlNWSVochzadB-3FKXUJPIgEZeq5ELAvjQGNouaM2v&c=2kK2pEw7YfNhf5s7bwtI7M3yOd2XlZTa8


 

And Christmas continues… How sweet and perfect!  Saturday, Corin Kai Gibson, son of Brandon and Sydney Gibson was home from the 
hospital and able to enjoy Christmas with his family.  His grandparents, Anthony and Sonja McDonald made sure it was the BEST 
Christmas ever!  The family gathered together and enjoyed the Christmas parade that was arranged by Carmen Jones.  Community 
members participated in the parade.  Corin’s favorite part was the Fire Trucks.  Many fire trucks that is… he loves fire trucks and en-
joyed seeing them all.  Please keep this family in your prayers as they continue to fight this battle of Cancer.  Thank you again to our won-
derful Sylvester - Worth County community for coming together for a sweet boy and his family.  It’s the little things that matters and 
makes a HUGE difference.                                                                                                                                       Photo Credit: Allison Kilcrease 
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State Farm 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services 
 

 
 

Stuart Pate, Agent 
 

PO Box 189 
Sylvester, GA  31791-0189 
Phone (229) 776-6906  Fax  (229) 776-0149 
www.stuartpate.com 
 
 

Thank you for your loyalty.   
We appreciate you. 
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Tax Season to Begin on Monday, January 25th 

  
The Internal Revenue Service announced recently that the na-
tion’s tax season will begin Monday, Jan. 25, 2021.  The IRS will 
begin accepting tax returns on January 25th, with at least 155 
million individual tax returns expected to be filed in 2021.   The 
nation’s tax deadline will be April 15th.  Many software compa-
nies and tax professionals will be accepting tax returns before 
January 25th and then will submit the returns when IRS systems 
open. Although the IRS will begin accepting both electronic and 
paper tax returns January 25th, paper returns will begin pro-
cessing later in mid-February as system updates continue. The 
IRS strongly encourages people to file their tax returns electroni-
cally for faster refunds.  Due to COVID-19 and the IRS working 
with a smaller crew, paper tax returns will take a few weeks long-
er this year to process.  The IRS set the Jan. 25th opening date to 
ensure the security and readiness of key tax processing systems in 
advance of the opening and to assess the potential impact of tax 
legislation on 2020 tax returns.  The IRS reminds taxpayers that, 
by law, the IRS cannot issue refunds claiming the Earned Income 
Tax Credit (EITC) and the Additional Child Tax Credit (ACTC) 
before mid-February. While the IRS will process those returns 
when received, it cannot issue related refunds before mid-
February. The IRS reminds taxpayers that they should keep cop-
ies of their prior-year tax returns for at least three years. Taxpay-
ers who are using a tax software product for the first time will 
need their adjusted gross income from their 2019 tax return to file 
electronically. Taxpayers who are using the same tax software 
they used last year will not need to enter prior-year information to 
electronically sign their 2020 tax return. Taxpayers can visit 
IRS.gov/GetReady for more tips on preparing to file their 2020 
tax return.  This is information brought to you by the IRS was 
shared by Tatina’s Taxes.  If you have any questions, please con-
tact her at 229-778-0225 or visit her on Facebook at Tatina’s Tax-
es.  

4-H Shotgun Team Sign Up 
 
Interest in joining the 4-H Project 
S.A.F.E. (Shooting Awareness, Fun 
and Education) Shotgun Teams? 
We have two teams: Modified Trap 
and  Trap, Skeet, & Sporting Clays.  
 
Who: 7th - 12th Graders 
 
Come by the Extension/4-H Office to 
pick up a Registration Packet. Packets 
are due by January 16th.  There are 
limited spots on each team. Sign up is 
on a first come first serve basis. Hurry 
to get your registration packet in and 
pay your fees.   Questions call 299-
776-8216 or email kpford@uga.edu . 

Jr/Sr 4-H Project Achievement   
 
Who: 7th - 12th graders  
 
Portfolio Workshops are availa-
ble after school 3:30 - 5:00 pm as fol-
lows: 
  
January: 5th, 7th, 11th, 12th, 13th, 
14th, 21st, 25th, 27th and February: 
1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th 
 
Set up times with Mrs. Kristen! Mrs. 
Kristen can pick you up from school.  
Masks are required during work-
shops.   New Portfolios Due Date: 
February 5th  
 
The contest will no longer be in Feb-
ruary. Due to COVID-19 guidelines 
and restrictions, Georgia 4-H has cre-
ated a new plan for Jr/Sr DPA. The 1st 
plan is to hold a face to face contest 
June 4-6th at Rock Eagle. Final deci-
sions about this Face to Face event 
will be made by April 1st. If this plan 
does not work, we have other plans 
for a virtual contest.  Please contact 
Mrs. Kristen if you are interested in 
participating in Project Achieve-
ment!   

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2FIRS.gov%2FGetReady&h=ATPFvm8SRCKn-Q8yQHLReIFS2JQD4y422-mRyeYPvD7zNReVlsq15208VCTmLABbZ__A5TZc1erngOi3RrgzIxSBMm33M3UYHoqDILI8AmNvhUez1pIbM2JI3LQTxa7_vFGRKbWKsmSa2nO3X1OIfm6VY1kaL0W9j6eObeR3o79G58VCCOgZ7I8SCk-vDgX51-
mailto:kpford@uga.edu


 

Georgia 4-H Achievement  
Scholarships  

 
The 2021 Georgia 4-H Achievement 
Scholarship Application is now avail-
able to all current high school seniors 
or those still currently attending col-
lege. Check the link below to access 
the application. The deadline to apply 
is Friday, February 19, 2021.  Please 
note, in addition to the application, 
applicants will need to provide an of-
ficial transcript copy as well as a 
signed and dated recommendation let-
ter from a 4-H County Staff Member. 
If you have any questions, please let 
the 4-H Office know! 
https://georgia4hfoundation.org/
scholarships/  

Source: Worth County 4H 

WCMS Baseball Tryouts  
 
Below is the schedule for 
tryouts for Baseball at 
Worth County Middle 
School. 
 

January 11-15*, 3:45-5:15 @WCMS 
Baseball Field  
 
*Jan 11th - last name A-J, all grades 
*Jan 12th - last name K-Z, all grades 
*Jan 13th - last name A-J, all grades 
*Jan 14th - last name K-Z, all grades 
*Jan 15th - make up day 
 
Current physical on file required to 
try out.  Contact is Coach Reece Bo-
zeman, rbozeman@worthschools.net. 
 

Source: WCSD 
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Enjoy Bagels on 
January 15th 

How To Store And Wash Your Face Masks 
 
Store your cloth mask properly and wash it regularly to keep it 
clean. Consider having more than one mask on hand so that you 
can easily replace a dirty mask with a clean one. Make sure 
to remove your mask correctly and wash your hands after touch-
ing a used mask.  If your mask is wet or dirty from sweat, saliva, 
make-up, or other liquids or substances, keep it in a sealed plastic 
bag until you can wash it. Wash wet or dirty masks as soon as 
possible to prevent them from becoming moldy. Wet masks can 
be hard to breathe through and are less effective than dry masks.  
You can store your mask temporarily to reuse later. Remove your 
mask correctly and wash your hands after touching a used mask. 
Keep it in a dry, breathable bag (like a paper or mesh fabric bag) 
to keep it clean between uses. When reusing your mask, keep the 
same side facing out.  If you are taking off your mask to eat or 
drink outside of your home, you can place it somewhere safe to 
keep it clean, such as your pocket, purse, or paper bag. Make sure 
to wash or sanitize your hands after removing your mask. After 
eating, put the mask back on with the same side facing out. Be 
sure to wash or sanitize your hands again after putting your mask 
back on.  Wash your cloth mask whenever it gets dirty or at least 
daily. If you have a disposable face mask, throw it away after 
wearing it once.  Using a washing machine.  Include your mask 
with your regular laundry.  Use regular laundry detergent and the 
appropriate settings according to the fabric label.  By hand: Wash 
your mask with tap water and laundry detergent or soap.  Rinse 
thoroughly with clean water to remove detergent or soap.  Dry 
your mask.  Dry your mask completely in a warm or hot dryer.  
You can air dry by hanging your mask in direct sunlight to dry 
completely. If you cannot hang it in direct sunlight, hang or lay it 
flat and let it dry completely.  Stay safe! 

https://uga.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=be4217516dc4da915b5d32f4d&id=47885ce33a&e=1be9b32adb
https://uga.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=be4217516dc4da915b5d32f4d&id=47885ce33a&e=1be9b32adb
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/how-to-wear-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/when-how-handwashing.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/how-to-wear-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/how-to-wear-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/when-how-handwashing.html


 

TOMLINSON 
OUTDOOR WASHING 

 

 
       

(229) 854-1736 

COMMERCIAL   RESIDENTIAL 

Cleaning Off Your Desk 
  
January is National Cleaning Off Your Desk month.  January is a 
great time to kick off the new year with cleaning off your desk!  I 
often feel if my desk is clean I can get more now done but when 
the desk is bogged down with clutter I feel almost like I can not 
function.  So let me be the first one to get my desk cleaned up! 

Popcorn Isn’t Just For Movies Anymore 
  

January 19th is National Popcorn Day.  Now 
isn’t that a great day to celebrate?  Popcorn is a 
type of corn that puffs up when heated. It is 
usually served salted, often with butter. How-
ever, caramel and cheddar cheese are also 
common varieties.   Air-popped popcorn is nat-
urally high in dietary fiber and low in calories 
and fat. It is often a snack of choice for people 
with dietary restrictions. Popcorn is not only 
for eating.  It has been traditionally used for 
many years to decorate Christmas trees.  Did 

anyone put up a Popcorn Christmas Tree this year? 

Cloverleaf 4-H Project Achievement  
 
Georgia 4-H Project Achievement empowers young people with skills for a life-
time. Students choose a project area of interest, research the topic, and write and 
present a presentation.  4-H’ers develop leadership, creativity, public speaking, rec-
ord keeping, and other skills. Check out more details here.   
 
Who: 4th - 6th graders  
 
Write an essay on a topic of your choosing. Essays are due February 5th. Once es-
says are turned in, the 4-H office will help 4-H'ers turn essays into a 4-6 minute 
speech with visual aids. There will be a Virtual State Contest. The 4-H office will 
help record videos. More details on the contest are to come.  

 
Source: Worth County 4H 
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WCMS Girls Soccer Tryouts  
 
Below is the schedule for 
tryouts for Girls Soccer at 
Worth County Middle 
School. 
 

 
January 13th, 14th, 19th*; 3:45-5:45 
@WCMS soccer field 
*Jan 13th - last name A-J 
*Jan 14th - last name K-Z 
*Jan 19th - all  
Current physical on file required to try 
out 
Coach Mitchel mmitch-
ell@worthschools.net 
Boys Soccer Tryouts information will 
be shared when available. 
 

Source: WCSD 

New Book On The Shelf At  
The Margaret Jones Public Library 

 
I am so excited to share with you about 
a new book on the market and one you 
will want to get for your family.  The 
name of the book is “My New Friends 
Look Different” by Cindy Williams. 
Mrs. Cindy is excited to have her first 
Children’s book at the Margaret Jones 
Public Library.  You can also purchase 
one for your family on Amazon.  Con-
gratulation Mrs. Cindy on your first 
Children’s book. 

https://uga.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=be4217516dc4da915b5d32f4d&id=8c5d8ffb93&e=1be9b32adb
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Dates to Remember 

January 

 
 

11th ~ Monthly Paint Class at Margaret Jones Public Library 6pm 
11th ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Home 

11th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Home 
11th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Home 

11th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting for 5th Grade during Science Class at WCES   

12th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting for 5th Grade during Science Class at WCES   
12th ~ Worth the Read Book Club January Meeting 5:30pm 

13th ~ Kiwanis Meeting Noon 
13th ~  Worth County 4H Meeting for 5th Grade during Science Class at WCES   
14th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting for 5th Grade during Science Class at WCES   
15th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting for 5th Grade during Science Class at WCES   

15th ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Away 
15th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Away 
15th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Away 

16th ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Home 
16th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Home 
16th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Home 

18th ~ MLK Day 
18th ~ Worth County Schools Holiday 

19th ~ Chocolate and a Canvas  6:30pm Tifton Museum 
20th ~ Kiwanis Meeting Noon 

20th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting 4th - 8th Grade Club Meeting 3:30-5 at 4-H Office   
22nd ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Away 
22nd ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Away 

23rd ~ Kids at Art 11am Tifton Museum 
23rd ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Home 

23rd ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Home 
23rd ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Home 

26th ~ Sylvester - Worth County Family Connections Meeting 
26th ~ Worth County 4H Meeting - High School 3:30-5 pm at 4-H office  

26th ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Home 
26th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Home 
26th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Home 

27th ~ Kiwanis Meeting Noon 
29th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Home 
29th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Home 

30th ~ The Sly Town Showdown 
30th ~ WCHS Boys JV Basketball Game - Away 

30th ~ WCHS Girls Varsity Basketball Game - Away 
30th ~ WCHS Boys Varity Basketball Game - Away 

 



 

Think Tifton 
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COVID-19 Surge Delays ABAC Start  
 

To ensure a safe start, Abraham Baldwin Agricultural 
College is moving the opening day of the spring se-
mester to Jan. 25.  ABAC President David Bridges said 
the college hopes to gain an advantage on the post-
holiday COVID-19 surge by giving students, faculty 
and staff more time to prepare for a safe begin-
ning for the spring term.   “We gain an extra week of 
time for the surge to resolve, and we only lose four 
days of classes because we were scheduled to start 
on Jan. 19 anyway,” Bridges said. “Everything we do 
is predicated on providing for the health and safety of 
our students and our employ-
ees.”   ABAC compressed its fall semester so that all 
classes and final examinations ended Nov. 24. Students 
went home for the Thanksgiving holidays without hav-
ing to return to the campus until the spring semes-
ter.  “The hard work, planning, cooperation and per-
sonal responsibility of our faculty, staff, and students 
made the fall semester plan work,” Bridges said. “Now 
we want to do everything we can to position ourselves 
for a successful spring term.  “Our primary goal is to 
have a spring semester with students on campus engag-
ing with faculty and having the opportunity to at-

tend face-to-face classes.” 
 

Source: Tifton Grapevine  
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Tift Animal Rescue Co-Founder Named Animal Shelter Director  
 
Candice Hernandez, longtime animal shelter vol-
unteer and rescue organization co-founder, has 
been named Tift County Animal Shelter director, 
working alongside Animal Control Direc-
tor Russell Gay.  Hernandez started her position 
on Monday. She handles the inside operations, 
while Gay continues to manage animal control 
outside the doors and around the county.  Hernan-
dez and co-founder Leah Robbins started the Tift 
Animal Rescue nonprofit in 2018, and the two of 
them have been shelter volunteers and rescue co-
ordinators for the shelter for more than five years. 
Both served on the board of the Save Our 
Pets organization that encourages and sponsors 
spaying and neutering.  Hernandez said her new 
job “was an unexpected offer” from County Man-
ager Jim Carter. The decision was difficult, be-
cause she has worked as customer service/office 
supervisor with her prior employer for 18 years.  
“I had to think about it long and hard,” she said. 
However, the opportunity to make an even greater 
difference “after being in and out of the shelter 

every day for five years,” was an offer she could not refuse.  Hernandez said she is excited, but will 
make changes slowly. “I have some ideas to prevent sickness and catch it before it develops.”   She has 
contacts in the rescue communities all over the South and nationwide. Last week, a rescue group based 
in Atlanta picked up 28 cats from the Tift County shelter to take into to their foster program.  Current-
ly, the shelter is housing 50-60 dogs, many of them awaiting adoption. The cat numbers constantly fluc-
tuate. “Unfortunately, for every cat adopted or rescued, there’s another one waiting to replace it," Her-
nandez said.  "I hope to make a lot of improvements. One project at a time. My goal is to improve the 
quality of the animals’ lives while they are with us. We want to make them as comfortable as possible 
while we work to find them adoptive homes or rescue opportunities through other organizations.”  
 

Source: Tifton Grapevine 
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Launching Soon… 

www.sugarhillscharm.com 

 
 

Be sure to like our  
Facebook page:  
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Writing on the Wall 
  

January recog-
nizes National 
Handwriting.  
The purpose of 
National Hand-
writing Day is to 
remind the pub-
lic of the im-
portance of 
handwriting.  
According to the 

Writing Instrument Manufacturers Association (WIMA), Na-
tional Handwriting Day is a chance to re-explore the purity 
and power of handwriting.  In an age now dominated by com-
puters, handwriting adds a personal touch.  It can also reveal 
much about the writer’s personality.  Throughout history, 
handwritten documents have expressed love, kept families 
close together no matter the distance, and initiated important 
changes in laws that govern the people of our nation.  Nation-
al Handwriting Day is sponsored by WIMA every January 
23rd in conjunction with John Hancock’s birthday.  John 
Hancock was the first to sign the Declaration of Independ-
ence and is famous for his large, bold signature.  The Writing 
Instrument Manufacturers Association is a national trade as-
sociation covering a 4.5 billion dollar industry of pen, pencil 
and marker manufacturers.  I find it so interesting to see how 
many people write left handed versus right handed, cursive 
versus print.  My mother and I are right handed, my sister is 
left handed, and my daddy was both.  Pretty cool huh? 

Spring Cleaning Can Come Early  
With This Easy Tip 

With our busy schedules, it is hard at times to fit in 
cleaning the house sometimes especially spring 
cleaning but if tips like this keep coming in, it will 
be a piece of cake!  This is easy as can be to clean 
your blinds.  Simply get one of your pair of tongs 
from the kitchen, attach a cloth to it and attach it 
with rubber bands and dust away!  This will be 
easy to keep the blinds cleaned monthly now.  Just 
a quick tip from Windex.  I read recently that if you 
keep your house picked up on a daily basis and do 
one chore like this one once a week then you are 
able to do them once a month and have your house 
always looking like you have just finished your 
spring cleaning.  If you have some quick tips to 
help us all keep the house looking great, please 
send them to info@themartinnews.com and I will 
share them in the upcoming news publications.   
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208 N. Main Street 

P.O. Box 550 
Sylvester, GA  31791-0550 

Phone: 229-776-2055 
Hours: 8-5 Monday thru Friday; Available 24/7 

 
 
 
banksfh@yahoo.com                                                     www.banksfh.com                                                                                                                                                                   
     Billy Anglon                                                                     Jeff Horne                                                                                                                                                                  

 
TT’s Taxes  

Tatina’s Taxes 
229-778-0225 

 
 

 
 Experience you can count on 

 Knowledge you can trust 
 E-filing  

 Follow her on Facebook 

USDA Announces Quality Loss Assistance Now Available for Eligible Producers Affected by 2018, 2019 Natural Disasters  
 
WASHINGTON, Jan. 5, 2021 – The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) today announced that signup for the 
Quality Loss Adjustment (QLA) Program will begin Wednesday, Jan. 6, 2021. Funded by the Further Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2020, this 
new program provides assistance to producers who suffered eligible crop quality losses due to natural disasters occurring in 2018 and 2019. The 
deadline to apply for QLA is Friday, March 5, 2021.  “Farmers and livestock producers nationwide experienced crop quality losses due to natural 
disasters in 2018 and 2019,” said. Bill Northey, USDA Under Secretary for Farm Production and Conservation. “We have worked diligently over the 
past couple of years to roll out meaningful disaster assistance programs to help alleviate the substantial financial loss experienced by so many agri-
cultural producers and are pleased to offer quality loss assistance as added relief. Many of the eligible producers have already received compensation 
for quantity losses.”  Eligible crops include those for which federal crop insurance or Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) coverage 
is available, except for grazed crops and value loss crops, such as honey, maple sap, aquaculture, floriculture, mushrooms, ginseng root, ornamental 
nursery, Christmas trees, and turfgrass sod.  Additionally, crops that were sold or fed to livestock or that are in storage may be eligible; however, 
crops that were destroyed before harvest are not eligible. Crop quality losses occurring after harvest, due to deterioration in storage, or that could 
have been mitigated, are also not eligible.  Assistance is based on a producer’s harvested affected production of an eligible crop, which must have 
had at least a 5% quality loss reflected through a quality discount; or for forage crops, a nutrient loss, such as total digestible nutrients.  Losses must 
have been a result of a qualifying disaster event (hurricane, excessive moisture, flood, qualifying drought, tornado, typhoon, volcanic activity, snow-
storm, or wildfire) or related condition that occurred in calendar years 2018 and/or 2019.  Assistance is available for eligible producers in counties 
that received a qualifying Presidential Emergency Disaster Declaration or Secretarial Disaster Designation because of one or more of the qualifying 
disaster events or related conditions.  Lists of counties with Presidential Emergency Disaster Declarations and Secretarial Disaster Designations for 
all qualifying disaster events for 2018 and 2019 are available here. For drought, producers are eligible for QLA if the loss occurred in an area within 
a county rated by the U.S. Drought Monitor as having a D3 (extreme drought) or higher intensity level during 2018 or 2019.  Producers in counties 
that did not receive a qualifying declaration or designation may still apply but must also provide supporting documentation to establish that the crop 
was directly affected by a qualifying disaster event.   To determine QLA eligibility and payments, FSA considers the total quality loss caused by all 
qualifying natural disasters in cases where a crop was impacted by multiple events.  When applying, producers are asked to provide verifiable docu-
mentation to support claims of quality loss or nutrient loss in the case of forage crops. For crops that have been sold, grading must have been com-
pleted within 30 days of harvest, and for forage crops, a laboratory analysis must have been completed within 30 days of harvest.  Some acceptable 
forms of documentation include sales receipts from buyers, settlement sheets, truck or warehouse scale tickets, written sales contracts, similar rec-
ords that represent actual and specific quality loss information, and forage tests for nutritional values.  QLA payments are based on formulas for the 
type of crop (forage or non-forage) and loss documentation submitted. Based on this documentation FSA is calculating payments based on the pro-
ducer’s own individual loss or based on the county average loss. More information on payments can be found on farmers.gov/quality-loss.  FSA will 
issue payments once the application period ends. If the total amount of calculated QLA payments exceeds available program funding, payments will 
be prorated.  For each crop year, 2018, 2019 and 2020, the maximum amount that a person or legal entity may receive, directly or indirectly, is 
$125,000. Payments made to a joint operation (including a general partnership or joint venture) will not exceed $125,000, multiplied by the number 
of persons and legal entities that comprise the ownership of the joint operation. A person or legal entity is ineligible for QLA payment if the person’s 
or legal entity’s average Adjusted Gross Income exceeds $900,000, unless at least 75% is derived from farming, ranching or forestry-related activi-
ties.  All producers receiving QLA Program payments are required to purchase crop insurance or NAP coverage for the next two available crop years 
at the 60% coverage level or higher. If eligible, QLA participants may meet the insurance purchase requirement by purchasing Whole-Farm Revenue 
Protection coverage offered through USDA’s Risk Management Agency.  For more information, visit farmers.gov/quality-loss, or contact your lo-
cal USDA Service Center. Producers can also obtain one-on-one support with applications by calling 877-508-8364.  All USDA Service Centers are 
open for business, including those that restrict in-person visits or require appointments. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business with 
FSA, Natural Resources Conservation Service, or any other Service Center agency should call ahead and schedule an appointment. Service Centers 
that are open for appointments will pre-screen visitors based on health concerns or recent travel, and visitors must adhere to social distancing guide-
lines. Visitors are also required to wear a face covering during their appointment. Our program delivery staff will continue to work with our produc-
ers by phone, email and using online tools. More information can be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus. 
 

Source: USDA Press Release  
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